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​
August 4, 2010
Liz Curtis, Executive Director

Interagency Council on Housing and Homelessness
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 400
Boston, MA 02114

RE:
Contract extension for Western Mass. Network to End Homelessness
Dear Liz:

I am writing on behalf of the Western Massachusetts Network to End Homelessness (“The Network”) to request a 6 month extension of its contract with ICHH.   We request this extension in order to allow the Network to fully expend its individual service funds and meet and exceed our regional goal of permanently housing 38 chronically homeless individuals as stated in our original contract.

The need for this extension arises from a number of factors, including the following:

· Start-up delays:  The Network’s proposed housing goals were based on an 18 month contract.  Initial start-up and contract negotiations with service providers took longer than expected, resulting in contracts with providers that were between 13 and 15 months in duration.

· Housing barriers:  The ICHH resources committed to serving chronically homeless individuals were dedicated to pay for support services only.  The Network relied on existing housing subsidies or housing units in its allocation of funding so as to maximize the dollars going towards engagement, assessment and stabilization services.  Two of these housing resources are housing rehabilitation projects that had committed units to our REACH program.  In both instances, the rehabilitation was delayed from the Spring/early Summer, 2010 until the Fall, 2010 (post 9/30/10).  Upon the completion of these projects, we expect them to house between 6 and 9 individuals now engaged by our REACH teams. 
· Staff turnover:  Some providers experienced staff turnover and the need for mid-stream hiring processes, resulting in an interruption in funding expenditures during the contract period.  Every provider is fully staffed now (and has been for several months) and there is every indication this will continue to be the case through the extension period.
· The nature of the challenge:  The Network committed funds to house our most vulnerable and difficult to serve homeless individuals.  The population housed to date experiences an average of 7 years of homelessness.  Allowing more time to serve more individuals with the remaining funds is consistent with Network and ICHH goals and will enable us to meet and exceed our contract goals for housing chronically homeless individuals.
The Six Month Contract Extension Proposal and Budget
To date, the Network has housed 31 chronically homeless individuals.  The contract goal requires housing a total of 38 individuals.  Under this contract extension, the Network will house at least an additional 11 individuals, bringing our total served to at least 42 chronically homeless individuals.

The defining and universal criteria for this extended funding includes:  
· transitional rental subsidies for not more than 6 months that would lead to permanent housing subsidies; 
· housing start-up costs (e.g., furniture); and 
· support services that would provide necessary stabilization services through the transitional period and would segue into permanent stabilization services through non-ICHH resources.  
In short:  the measure of the contract extension’s success is the establishment of permanent housing with stabilization services for 11 chronically homeless individuals.

The total contract extension request is approximately $114,236.  This total stems from unexpended funds among three providers, Mental Health Association (Springfield), ServiceNet (Franklin County) and The Brien Center (Berkshire County).  Each provider would retain its unspent funds, allowing for administrative ease, and they would be allocated as follows:
Mental Health Association (MHA):  $78,936.  These funds would house an additional 6 chronically homeless individuals in the Springfield area, over and above MHA’s current benchmark of 11, which it has already met.  The breakdown includes:  $26,136 for transitional rental subsidies; and $59,136 for support services and housing start-up costs.
ServiceNet:  $21,000.  These funds would house 3 chronically homeless individuals in Franklin County, allowing ServiceNet to meet its benchmark of housing 12 individuals in total.  The breakdown includes:  $9,000 for transitional rental subsidies and $11,000 for support services and housing start-up costs.

The Brien Center:  $14,300.  These funds would house 2 chronically homeless individuals in Berkshire County, allowing Brien Center to meet its benchmark of housing 6 individuals in total.  The breakdown includes:  $4,400 in transitional rental subsidies and $9,900 in support services and housing start-up costs.

Of course a more detailed budget can be made available and would be forthcoming as sub-contracts are established between our fiscal agent, Pioneer Valley Planning Commission, and each provider.  Please let me know if additional detail would be helpful to you at this point.

On behalf of the Network, I am hopeful that ICHH will embrace this opportunity to further this important and lasting work in the Western region.  As you know, the success of our REACH program offers a template for statewide efforts to house chronically homeless individuals.  This contract extension will allow for the region to continue to demonstrate all that this model can offer in permanently housing chronically homeless individuals.  We are committed and determined to sustain this effort, and we have every confidence that ICHH’s continued investment in it will serve the Commonwealth in the best way possible.

Thank you very much for your time and attention.  I look forward to talking further.
Best,

Pamela 

Pamela Schwartz, Director

Western Massachusetts Network to End Homelessness

413-219-5658

Pschwartz77@gmail.com 
